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Uxbridge at a Glance
The Corporation of The Township of Uxbridge 
51 Toronto Street South, P.O. Box 190 
Uxbridge   L9P 1T1 
905-852-9181      info@uxbridge.ca

FOLLOW US

MORE INFO www.uxbridge.ca

Township of Uxbridge documents are available in alternate formats upon request.  
Please fill out the Request for Alternate Formats Form at uxbridge.ca/accessibility

email:   accessibility@uxbridge.ca    
phone:  905-852-9181 ext.209

Council & Committee Meetings 
Meeting Schedule for June, 2022   

Monday, June 6 
COMMITTEE MEETING, 10:00 a.m.  

ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE, 4:00 p.m.  

Monday, June 13 
COUNCIL MEETING, 10:00 a.m.  

Wednesday June 15 
COMMITTEE OF ADJUSTMENT 

7:00 p.m. CANCELLED  
Thursday June 16 

TRAILS COMMITTEE, 9:00 a.m.  
Monday, June 20 

COMMITTEE MEETING, 10:00 a.m.  
Monday, June 27 

COUNCIL MEETING, 10:00 a.m.  
Proclamations for the Month of June 

May 29-June 4 is National  
AccessAbility Week 

2022 – Year of the Garden 
Garden Day – June 18, 2022 
Seniors Month • Pride Month 

Bike Month • Indigenous History Month 

Notice of Public Meeting Regarding the Township of  
Uxbridge Development Charges

Take notice that on Monday, June 20, 2022, 
the Council of the Township of Uxbridge will 
hold a public meeting pursuant to The 
Development Charges Act, 1997, regarding 
proposed development charge rates and 
policies that will be applied throughout the 
Township. It is proposed that enactment of a 
development charges by-law by Council 
would occur on a date after the public 
meeting. 
 
Development charges are levied against new 
development and are a primary source of 
funding for growth-related capital 
expenditures. The 2022 Development 
Charges Amendment Background Study 
relates to the provision of the following 
eligible DC General Services: Development-
Related Studies, Library Services, By-law 
Enforcement (Animal Control) and Parks & 
Recreation. In addition to the services 
considered under the DC Amendment Study, 
the Township’s current By-law No. 2019-076 
will continue to apply as it relates to all 
Township-wide Fire & Rescue and Services 
Related to a Highway (includes Township 
Engineering and Public Works). 
 
Council is required under The Development 
Charges Act, 1997 to hold at least one public 
meeting to allow the public the opportunity 
to review and provide comments on the 2022 
Development Charges Amendment 
Background Study, related staff reports and 
the proposed development charges by-law. 
 

All interested parties are invited to attend the 
public meeting: 
 
Date: Monday, June 20, 2022 
Time: 11:30 a.m. 
Location: Council Chambers/virtually via 
Teams 
 
Any person may attend the public meeting 
and make written or verbal representation 
either in support of or in opposition to the by-
law. Written submissions are invited and 
should be directed to Debbie Leroux, 
Township Clerk (dleroux@uxbridge.ca) no 
later than 12:00 PM on Wednesday, June 15, 
2022.  Written comments received prior to 
the meeting and submissions made at the 
public meeting will be considered by Council 
prior to the enactment of a new development 
charges by-law. 
 
Technical inquiries should be directed to 
Donna Condon, Treasurer at 905-852-9181 
x 210 or dcondon@uxbridge.ca 
 
A copy of the 2022 Development Charges 
Amendment Background Study was made 
available on the Township’s website 
www.uxbridge.ca on May 12, 2022. A copy 
of the development charges by-law will be 
made available on the Township’s website on 
or before June 6, 2022.  
 
DATED AT the Township of Uxbridge this 
25th day of May 2022. 
Debbie Leroux, Township Clerk

Employment Opportunities 
Complete details and qualifications required 

for this position is available at 
https://www.uxbridge.ca/careers/ 

 
Community Services - Tourism Department 

– Assistant Tourism Development 
Coordinator, Summer 

Closes Friday, June 10, 2022

Street Sweeping 
Street sweeping has begun.  Please refrain from 
street parking during this time.  Sand may be 
raked into the road/gutter and left for the 
cleaning crew - buckets of sand will not be 
picked up. Any areas that are missed will be 
redone after all areas are complete.   
 
1. N/E corner of town  completed 
2. Rural subdivisions and hamlets  completed 
3. Storm cleanup 
4. N/W corner of town  
5. S/W corner of town 
6. S/E corner of town 
7. Town parking lots  
(The town portion is divided into 4 areas with 
Brock & Main Streets as the centre point.) 

Uxpool 
Summer Swim Lesson Registration Opens 

Tuesday, June 7 starting at 9 am. 
Register at www.uxbridge.ca/uxpool 

Bids & Tenders 
All current bid opportunities are posted to  

uxbridge.ca/bids_and_tenders

• U22-21 Tree Removal – Closes June 14, 
2022 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
All bids must be received by the Township by 
the deadline stated, either electronically via 
the Township’s website or in-person at the 
Township Office located at 51 Toronto St. 
South. Public tender openings are posted at 
uxbridge.ca/bids_and_tenders
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Uxbridge at a Glance continued

On May 21st, an EF-2 Tornado touched down in Uxbridge leaving behind extensive 
damage. The Township declared a State of Emergency on May 21st and is in effect 
until further notice. There are no restrictions on residents or businesses related to the 
State of Emergency. The State of Emergency is an administrative tool to assist the 
Township with storm recovery operations. 
 
What are key resources for Residents?  
Durham Region Social Services satellite office is open at 2 Campbell Dr., Uxbridge 
three days a week from 8:30-4:30pm. Drop-in appointments are welcome. Various 
resources will be available including family counselling. 
 
For more urgent needs regarding housing, food or personal services, please contact 
905-666-6239 ext. 1751 or email ess@durham.ca  
 
Township Facilities 
The Uxbridge Public Library, Uxpool and Town Hall have all reopened for regular 
hours of operation and services. The splash pad has reopened.  
 
The tennis courts and Durham Forest remain closed, along with the Arena building 
and the Museum.  
 
Donations and Charitable Giving 
The Uxbridge Rotary Club is setting up a community fund through the Rotary 
Foundation. For more information regarding how to donate, please visit 
www.uxbridge.ca  
 
Donations of material goods, clothing, furniture and household items are not being 
accepted at this time.  
 
Inspections for Properties with Storm Damage 
The Chief Building official is inspecting properties to ensure they are safe for 
occupancy and to identify critical repairs that need to be made. If you wish to have 
a building inspected for safety please call the Chief Building Official at 905-852-
9181 ext 403 or email inspections@uxbridge.ca 
 

Fire Ban 
The fire ban has now lifted. Any open-air fires require a valid fire permit. Residents 
must follow all instructions on the permit. Permits are available online or at the Fire 
Hall during regular business hours. 
 
Aid for Residents 
The Township has made an application through Disaster Recovery Assistance Ontario 
(DRAO) on behalf of property owners in the Township. We anticipate hearing if our 
application was successful very soon. 
 
A property tax appeal is available for properties significantly impacted by the storm 
under Section 357 of the Municipal Act. Visit www.uxbridge.ca – property taxes to 
learn about program eligibility and for more information.    
          
Disposal of Waste 
The Region of Durham is continuing the temporary removal of the limit of garbage 
bags that can be placed at the curb. The waste bins continue to be located at the 
Seniors Centre (75 Marietta Dr.) and Arena parking lot (291 Brock St. W.) for 
residents to dispose of shingles, storm debris and yard furniture. Please do not put 
trees or yard waste in the bins.  
 
Residents should dispose of food waste with regular green bin pick up.  
 
Tree debris removal continues through the amazing efforts of the Region of Durham 
and the Township of Uxbridge Public Works and contractors. Please leave all tree 
debris at the side of the curb.  
 
Power Update 
Any residents without power are urged to contact an electrician as their power 
problems may be caused by damaged services at their building, rather than with the 
grid itself. Hydro One and Elexicon have restored service to all streets in the 
Township. 

Road Closures: visit Uxbridge.ca/roads for up-to-date notices.

Municipal Storm Update

Unsafe Buildings Due  
to Storm  

As a result of our recent severe weather 
Building Inspectors have been assessing 
damaged buildings, and the Chief Building 
Official will be posting Orders as required.  
   
If a building has a posted 'Order 
Prohibiting Occupancy', the building must 
not be occupied until the Order has been 
rescinded. 
 
Alternatively an 'Unsafe Order' may be 
issued to notify the owner that remedial 
work to the building is required, however 
the structure is in no immediate danger to 
occupants. 
 
Recipients of either of these orders may 
contact Michael Klose, Chief Building 
Official at 416-427-8660. 


